Steve Ward

From: Amanda Carroll <Amanda.Carroll@swca.com>
Sent: Wednesday, September 15, 2021 1:56 PM

To: Steve Ward

Subject: Fw: Strong Heights Project - Review

Response from Grand Ronde:

From: Chris Bailey <Chris.Bailey@grandronde.org>
Sent: Wednesday, September 15, 2021 12:59 PM
To: Amanda Carroll <Amanda.Carroll@swca.com>
Subject: Re: Strong Heights Project - Review

EXTERNAL: This email originated from outside SWCA. Please use caution when replying.

Good afternoon Amanda,

Thank you for the opportunity to review the survey report. Our office feels that your recommendations are reasonable. If cultural resources are
identified during the project activities, our office is to be contacted within a business day.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me.

Thank you,

Chris

Christopher Bailey

Cultural Protection Specialist

Historic Preservation Office

Confederated Tribes of the Grand Ronde Community of Oregon

chris.bailey@grandronde.org
503-879-1675



From: Amanda Carroll <Amanda.Carroll@swca.com>
Sent: Wednesday, September 15, 2021 10:56 AM
To: Chris Bailey

Subject: Strong Heights Project - Review

I This message has originated from an External Source. Please use proper judgment and caution when opening attachments, clicking links, or responding I
to this email.

Hi Chris,

We finished our Strong Heights cultural survey and report. I'm not sure if you remember this one, but we started this project when | was out on
maternity leave, near the Fairview Training Center. |'ve attached the report for your review. I've also attached our site form update draft (not
submitted to SHPO yet) for 35MA195. We didn't find anything associated with the site, and the whole project area is severely disturbed by
demolition and construction activities around the lot. Very unlikely the project would impact cultural resources, but review and see if you think the
same!

Thanks!

Amanda Carroll, M.A.
Team Lead
Cultural Resource

SWCA Environmental Consultants
1800 NW Upshur St, Ste. 100
Portland, OR 97209

C 360.771.6866 | D 503.224.4173

SWCA



